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NEWSLETTER

Letter from the Chairman

When | was a student at Glasgow University in Hifties we were issued with
"Summer Reading Lists" and duly examined on thdsehe start of the new session. This
Summer, being acutely aware of my lack of pedigreall things St Andrean, | decided to
increase my knowledge by working my way throughbblications of the Trust since 1938.

| was filled with admiration for the group who hémrmed themselves with such high ideals
and aims and set about fulfilling these, not metalking. In particular, | was impressed that
the philosophy behind the group did not limit ifskl preservation of property alone but
included the promotion and expansion of knowledgi® historical and literary heritage of St
Andrews. Today the labours of those involved in preservation of properties like The
Burgher Kirk and 11 College Street bear witnesshi foresight and vision of the early
Trustees, and the success of the Trust's Museumomlyg with plans for exciting new
exhibitions to come but also as a meeting placdikerminded members of the Community,
endorses the wide reaching objectives of the fotmdEe are all the richer for it.

To be truthful, I think 1 am rather envious of tharly Trust: to see ones hopes and plans
fulfilled and then move on to a new project mustehbeen most rewarding. In the twenty first
century much of the time of our hard working plamsnie taken up with preparing responses to
planning applications which are inappropriate aesponding to concerns of our Members.
This Summer we have been occupied with the problewtdved in trying to establish a Green
Belt which is acceptable to all parties involveddefining it. Our Planning Convener, David
Middleton, in his report will have given details thfe varying and ceaseless tasks he and his
committee undertake Certainly there was no " SunBneak" for the Planners!

During the past week | was invited to two meetiagiended by representatives of different
groups within the town. All are anxious to solveolems which face us and to develop
strategies which involve the Community as a whelerking towards not just the preservation
of St Andrews but the conservation and improvingaf environment.

We at the Trust are very excited at the succediseofestoration of the shop front at Elspeth's
in Church St. Ultimately our experts would like gee all the opportunities for restoration in
Church St. underway. We have plans to encourageethoncerned but, of course, this work
involves considerable expense. However, we areaioerthat this project of today's
Preservation Trust is one which will be apprecidtedll in the future.

The woodland in Lade Braes, which is our respolisipbcontinues to be a matter of concern
but hope for help in the future may come from ideapressed at one of the meetings |
attended this week.

So many other events and changes have occurred siyclast letter. The news of the
departure of our delightful Museum Curator, Sarabbétson in June was devastating.
However, we were all delighted and basked in thkeckd glory of her success in being
appointed to the Whipple Museum in Cambridge. Figda successor during the Summer
Exhibition seemed a daunting task but fortunatdlg tniversity's most recent class of
Graduands in Museum and Galleries Studies provinedselection panel with candidates of
outstanding merit from whom Sandra Vacca was chogeprofile of Sandra is in this

Newsletter. Sandra is establishing
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herself as an innovative curator as you will leaom the Museum Report and | hope by the time oemimers
receive this Newsletter many will have enjoyed $ttié\ndrews Week exhibition.

The unprecedented economic events of the last femths have left most people reeling with a sendeeliflessness
and despair but the Trust's Fund Raising Commstédier on, and since June, have had a degreecoéssi which
has eased our financial problems but only for atsfroe.

The outstanding success of the 2008 Hidden Gandiéinze highlighted elsewhere. | must, however arecthe other
events which, apart from being hugely enjoyableehaelped to fill the coffers: the selling of Triblications at
the Botanic Garden's Open Day, the Golf and Putiampetitions, the Autumn Fair and the Charity €imas Card
Sale.

The Christmas Fair and the Winter Reception, asitewhis, are still to come. All our members mbstaware that
there is a great deal happening and those fort@mategh to live nearby are most cordially invite&dbme along and
be part of the Trust's activities. Volunteer Guittasthe Museum are needed to ease the burderr giresent group.
To return to my Summer Reading; on page 17 of Bé#aWilliams' and John Lindsay's Saving St Andréws
learned that Hew Lorimer Chairman of the Trust frit®®8-1972 had been instrumental in the produdaifan
Newsletter, holding the view that Members needekhtv more about the Trust's activities. The radilis tb such a
distinguished sculptor and man of outstanding ¢gihkd been the force behind what we were producimgyas,

for me, a very humbling one and | can only hop¢ ifiae were here today our efforts would meet viith approval.

| can imagine early Newsletters being producedgu§estetner skins or even the lowly 'Banda’. Tadayy of us
possess the means of doing the most amazing thitgs.contributors to the Newsletter have a deadhhenid
November and articles are sent by e-mail to ouriaidtrator and on to our young, talented editor ri@ox. Mark
has to be very patient and copes with many problemst noteworthy the Chairman who is described daydider
son as being "Technologically Backward".

In our desire for efficiency Janette Gillespie, administrator is bringing our records up-to-daneluded with the
Newsletter is a form giving our members the oppuotyuto make any necessary changes and to proviteile
address, if willing.

| hope you will find the Newsletter interesting. ICactivities are many and varied and everyone wirdgributes to
the life of the Trust shares and endorses the afrtise early Trustees ie "A desire to secure tlesgnvation of the
amenities and historic character of St Andrewsitmndeighbourhood."

Every best wish to all,
Elizabeth (Elma) Penny
December 2008

Planning Report November 2008

A housing development at the former New Park Schioeblving almost 50 fiats was opposed by the Tiarsd
many others, and turned down by the Council. TRisigion is how being appealed. The hearing is medtio take
up to four days in January of this year. John Faed Robert Steedman will join me at this hearingite evidence
in relation to the conservation area setting astitactural aspects of the proposed scheme.

We have taken the initiative in relation to the T@@v student fiats proposed at Fife Park to me#t thie architects
to suggest changes to the landscaping of this dpwednt adjacent to one of the important gatewaylsadown. At
our suggestion, mature trees are to be saved thnaigiting of the buildings fronting the road, asuime landscape
aspects will be improved.

The planning committee objected to an HMO licenc2 Queen's Gardens, because of the state of disi@pthis
important David Rhind designed listed building. Wheeard at the licensing committee, the Trust's ves rejected
by one vote.



Together with the Green Belt Forum, we objectegrposals for downgrading Areas of Great Landsd4glee
(AGLVs) adjacent to St Andrews. Only three of thegent 20 ALGV designations were to be retained thigd
would have denuded St Andrews of its protectiveegnéng and laid it open to unsuitable developm€ouncillors
unanimously supported the Trust and GBF view aneMttout the report, mainly on the grounds tha&d not met
the criteria for effective public consultation. TBemmittee Chairman agreed that the consultatiohbleen deeply
flawed, but this matter has still some way to rlihe deteriorating state of the former Grand Hote¢g cause for
concern. Recently the Trust wrote to the Chairnfa@rerar Hotels suggesting that this would be aevappropriate
project for his group, rather than the buildingaohew hotel on a green field/prospective greendidtat Kinkell
Braes.. The Trust's position will need to be vigsly defended.

Development on a prospective Green Belt site ah Jaiox Road was turned down by the Council. Thesoaa
given for this decision are of particular interasthe Trust: The planners stated that the devetopiwould be in
conflict with the St Andrews Strategic Study (1998hich noted that St Andrews is at its landscageacity. The
planning report also stated that any developmenherperiphery of the town would be considered @teme until
the boundaries of the Green Belt were establisheglly it quoted the Alison Grant Landscape stfidgding that
there were no landscape opportunities for substiasidivelopment adjacent to the settlement envelope.

It remains to be seen whether these consideratidhise diluted by the local and structure plan goeals for up to
two thousand additional houses in St Andrews. T¢®tSh Government's response to the Structure Plaposals
now long overdue. It is known that Scottish Ministare minded to make significant modificationg-ii@ Council's
proposals, but we do not know yet what these are.al$o do know that the Government consulted Héstor
Scotland and Scottish Natural Heritage before & their changes to the Plan. Scottish Natumaliteige is on
record as criticising the Plan for being develdpel;, and failing to set a green belt for St Andrédgore deciding
how many houses the landscape can accommodatewdfiethe government's changes to the Structure Witn
interest.

The Crerar application for the Kinkell Braes Ho#els refused by the North East Area Council Plan@ogimittee
on 12" November. This was despite efforts by the apptsaprior to the meeting, to prevent the Committbair
and the four St Andrews Councillors from voting.eThotel group alleged to the Commissioner for Stedsl in
Public Life that these members were biased beoaiuteir membership of town organisations suchhasHarbour
Trust and Links Trust. Fortunately all five coulmis were not deterred and joined in an unanimaegsibn to
reject the application. The Trust had earlier prtverd a strong case for refusal, with historicgtence of the
Importance of the view of the town and harbour gably provided by Trust member and architectursdonian
John Frew.

Additional street furniture has been approved fout8 Street by the North East Area Planning ConemitT he
Trust had been critical of some aspects of thegdesind succeeded in achieving some improvemeheseTis still
Concern about the failure of the Council to obtdistoric Building Consent for items such as moteehiacks
outside Parliament Hall

The Planning Committee's efforts to have Greyfriarsnary School (formerly the Burgh School) madésted
building through Historic Scotland is making praggealthough a final decision has not yet beemtakeplanning
proposal by the University to use the building dffices has not adversely affected the progreshefipplication.
A more sensitive approach to its conversion mighathieved if a listing is confirmed.

Two further listing proposals made by the Trustlaeing processed by Historic Scotland. Usuallyalldings built
before 1840 are automatically eligible for listingd as both come into this time-frame, we are hopeff the
outcome.

Significant development proposals continue to céonerard. The University is proposing two furtherildings on
the North Haugh, and together with the Crown Estéeholding a public exhibition of proposals whislould
change the face of the East Sands from the letgn&e to near the harbour. The Planning Commitidearefully
assess these proposals so that an informed andimaéassponse can be made.

David Middleton
Planning Convener.



Finance Convener's Report

The end of another year is fast approaching ansl tlherefore worth considering the likely outtumr 2008 in this
Newsletter.

Thanks to a generous bequest made in 2007 butreodjved this year, the Trust has enjoyed a litttere flexibility in
its financial decision making than in the previdew years. We could have chosen to bank the mdhag, ensuring a
stronger set of year-end accounts and an easiefojothe Finance Convener at the AGM next yeartekd, it was
decided to use the money on a number of projediseiMuseum, one of which may even have solvedothg-standing
problem of damp in the east wall of the Museum. Begquest, coupled with good results from fundragisintivities and
sustained income from subscriptions and investmaiisuld mean that the end-2008 accounts show &stdaut not
worrying, deficit.

The recent upheaval in the world's financial marlantinues to be a major source of concern. Fatrélyy the Trust's
portfolio of investments contains none of the wastforming companies, but the book value of owarel has fallen
sharply and. more worryingly, it seems likely tmaany organisations will have to cut their dividendsth a direct

negative impact on our income. There is a simigative effect from the recent cuts in interestgatvith more to come
perhaps. The maintenance of overall income in 20@M08 levels will be a major challenge to us.

Subscriptions provide an important source of incdamée Trust. An increase in subscriptions is w@g to increase
income, but a more painless way is for those whe mt yet completed Gift Aid declarations to do May | therefore

make a plea to those in a position to let us beffrefin Gift Aid, but have not yet signed up to tlpiocess, to do so
immediately. May | also ask those who, from timéinee, make gifts to the Trust to consider Gift Aid

Our Museum is costly to run but is a wonderful assdahe town and much appreciated by visitors. Boegher Kirk
requires regular upkeep but provides valuable Fémtame, while the two doocots for which the Trbas responsibility
require regular but modest maintenance. HoweveiTthet also owns an area of woodland which, overyisars, lan
Christie has maintained almost single-handedly (atht some help from a few volunteers). The woodlaow needs
professional attention to (1) repair or replacenasessary the fencing along Hepburn Gardens anfel(3)otentially
dangerous trees. The fencing will cost some hursdoégbounds, the felling work - some thousandsafrigls. More on
this in the coming months!

John Matthews Finance Convener

Programme, Membership & Fundraising Report

A short €sune of the Trust's programme of events over the iagnsnths shows a high level of activity, interast
success.

First there was the well-attended and highly ertitySummer Receptionat the Museum on 35July, followed by the
popular annuaMembers' Golf and Putting Competitions on 29 & 3 September. Trust Vice-Chairman, James
Macgregor won the first with a score of 57, andeJDunn won the Plate Competition with a score ofJ38Cameron
won the Putting Competition and there were abdutl8s-in-one (exact total not verified!).

The Autumn Fair on 6" September attracted well over 400 visitors andkhado the valiant team of helpers, who had to
endure extremely blustery conditions on the dayraised approximately £1400. The final fundraistiogn social event
of the year was thBeetle Drive,held on November" and this too proved to be a very entertaininghangefor all those
who attended and thanks to their generosity, alse@ more than £200 to Trust funds.

In October, 25 members were privileged to visittherchant's Housein South Street, one of the oldest houses in



St Andrews, when Trustee Dr John Frew, gave thettm dguided tour, which included the two famousted ceilings, and
a fascinating talk on the history of the house laon it had developed over the centuries. As numizerghis visit had to be
limited to 25, many members were left disappointed, but we hopgetap a second visit next Spring so | would watje
those interested to keep an eye out for the ded@ apportunity to see this house should not beedis

Next year we're off to a flying start with théembers' Coffee Morning on the 31 January at the Museum, which coincides
with the Art & Craft Fair (31° January-8 February). This will be followed by th@uiz on February 28, when hopefully
more members than ever will make up teams to pir tits against the brightest and the best! Yol also find an
invitation enclosed with this Newsletter t§@upper and St Andrews' Stories” on Friday, 28 March, an event resurrected
from this year when it had to be postponed duditess. It promises to be a super evening, bottrayasmically and
intellectually, so once again, don't delay in bogkyour place!

Marianne Baird
Convener

Trust Members on the visit to the Cathedral, earlie this year.



Hidden Gardens
June 28" 2008
"Have you seen the weather forecast? My compuyimtsre for Sunday is Cloudy with Rain !"
"The television is not as bad as that"
"Try Met-check ! It's much better than the BBC hopage. It gives two hour forecasts”

Obsession with weather has long been recognised"8sitish Personality Disorder" but on Saturdayi28une
2008 these concerns were real and very understenddiolden Gardens Day 2007 had been almost rulryed
dreadful weather. It was rescued by the devotiomany addicts who endured wind and driving raimgiie their
support and acknowledge the tremendous contribafidhe Gardeners. Hence the anxiety for Sundaly 29te.
Plans had been laid in early February when thefigbssible gardens was drawn up. During the fatig months
the list was finalised, advance publicity plannedw ticket outlets identified, attractive posterssidned,
arrangements made for distribution of these, demssibout stalls were taken and estimates of nigrifeteas,
coffees likely to be served were made. Publicitghie press was organised and elsewhere expertsplamaing
original money raising schemes.

The day dawned ---- Met check had been more acewaine showers but some sunshine too. Stallsse¢rg at
St Johns using newly purchased gazebos. The urbuwdding away furiously and superb baking arrived.

Ouir first visitors found St Johns by accident biatyed for coffee and cake and went off happily atling their
maps to find more "Hidden Gardens". Things werefai first but numbers began to increase and ilolsts and
the Museum, where there were stalls and entertaihntbe atmosphere was one of enjoyment, pleasude
friendship.

However, all these preparations would be nothintpout the Gardens and to those wonderful Gardexeosopen
their beautiful creations to the Public on our behe owe the most enormous "THANK YOU!" At one tife

gardens business expertise was brought into plély wvdrious money raising activities.—all hugely cegsful.

Music was played in three locations and stories &blthe Museum. At the end of the day we went h@xkeausted
but content.

The news on Monday that the amount raised wasrtagast so far in the history of the Hidden Gardeas
tremendous—the Treasurer was grinning from eaatb e
What is wonderful about Hidden Gardens Day is ithaés become a

St Andrews Event not just a Preservation Trust Eent
almost owned by the Town and how satisfying thastnie for those who decided to develop this ideEO®8. The
people of St Andrews love this day but so do maagnfall parts of Fife and further afield. The oppoity to visit
Gardens which are almost all hidden is peculia town like St Andrews and what wonderful visiowds to
capitalise on that.

Let us hope for sunshine in 2009.
Elma Penny

Publications and Publicity

The main item to report is the very successful €hras Card Sale held in the Town Hall on Satur@gyQOctober.
Despite the awful weather conditions, attendandbeaSale was good and the Trust's Christmas geicded very
popular. The sum of £403.60 was raised and thaok® @ll those who came along on the day and stgbdhe
Trust in its fundraising efforts. A small number@ifiristmas cards showing the Swilken Bridge atkastailable at
the Trust's office. We have also have copies ofphklication "Preserving the Image" which would madkn
excellent Christmas gift and would appeal to anywitk a connection with St Andrews.

Derek Barrie took over the task of Publicity Offider the Trust last year and has proved to be gepcessful in

raising the profile of the Trust. Below is his agnbof his activities recently. We are very forttean having his
services, and take this opportunity of thanking fomhis work for the Trust.

Audrey Jones

Convener



Press coverage of the Trust

It is now over a year since | became voluntary praicer for the Trust. | was appointed to promtite Trust
positively, as there was some feeling among menthaisthrough opposition to planning applicatiassreported
in the press, the Trust was seen as a negativeeantionary body.

Over the past twelve months press releases haveseet to Mike Rankine, of the St Andrews Citized ®ougie
Miller, freelance reporter who serves the "Couri@hotographs have been arranged with Peter Adafosdhe
"Courier" and more recently Sam Taylor has takestigiraphs used by the "Citizen".

To date forty-five press releases have been issDetl one has not appeared in print. More than halfe
appeared in both the "Citizen" and the "Courien.'ldsuing press releases you are never sure whithesult in

prominent coverage. One recent press release, lihstigngely not used by the "Citizen," got coveragehe

"Herald" and the Scottish Daily Mail. It also reted in the curator doing an interview for "Driveh d&Radio
Scotland. It related the story of the 1902 coramatin of chocolates (with chocolates still uneatéonated to the
museum.

One particularly interesting story has been that\Géurama." Scale models of the castle, cathedmaiversity
chapel and St Rule's tower plus scripts, recordangs other artifacts from this show, a history ofA&drews in
sound and light, staged in 1969 and 1970 in 12HNStteet have been donated to the Trust by theldyudf the
models, Jack Inglis. The models formed the focahtpaf "A Vision of St Andrews" this year's St Arelrs Week
exhibition in the museum.

Feedback from both trustees and members generaflybben that the policy of issuing these presaigeteto
enhance the standing of the Trust in the town iking.

Derek A. Barrie
Press Officer

StAnza 2009 celebrates Robert Burns,
Homecoming and Poetry Centre Stage

A highlight of the arts calendar in St Andrews, BzA: Scotland's International Poetry Festival, ety attracts
poets and poetry lovers from all over the worldAr&ta 2009 is one of the events chosen to take ipart
'Homecoming Scotland’, a country-wide initiativespired by the 280birthday of Robert Burns, which celebrates
Scottish culture at home and abroad. It is fittthgt the festival will be launched, on™1&larch, by the First
Minister, Rt. Hon. Alex Salmond, who is a graduateéhe University of St Andrews. The Festival rdrem the
18"to the 22° of March, 2009.

StAnza's stellar list of poets includ€arol Ann Duffy, Simon Armitage, Patience Agbabi, Hlen Dunmore,
Peter Porter, Robert Crawford, Kate Clanchy, Sophie Hannah, Angus Peter Campbell and Elvis
McGonagall.

And there will be a unique opportunity to hdan Rankin, Scotland's best-known crime writer, talk about the
influence poetry has had on his life and work.

The Scottish Diaspora is reflected in a roster @étp living abroad who have associations with &ootl New
Zealand'sBill Manhire will be StAnza's Poet-in-Residence, joined by fsliNew Zealandedenny Bornholdt.
From Canada we will be welcoming poet and sch8l@phen Scobieand from the USA, poet and crititay
Parini, who will give the StAnza Lecture on the theme ofniémoming, and poet&nnie Boutelle and Ros
Brackenbury, both of whom have roots in Scotland.

Continued Overleaf



The Preservation Trust Museum will be hosting Se#&Round Table Readings, a unique chance to &eaurite poets
read and talk about their work in a relaxed, infakmay. Pittenweem podhomas A. Clark will be at the table on fO
Simon Armitage on 22" March andCarol Ann Duffy on 22 March. Each session takes place at 11.30am. Péaees
limited, so be sure to book in advance. The musisuatso the venuéor A Bright Glade,an exhibition of work from
Moschatel Press, run by Thomas A Clark and Lauté&kCwhich makes connections between poetry ardnttural
world.

StAnza's other them®oetry Centre Stageelebrates poetry's dynamic relationship with drame theatre: three plays
are included in the programme, one specially comimied for StAnza by a collaboration of three Stdews alumni,
including actor/directoCrispin Bonham Carter; a one-man play exploring the life and poetry of t8slo poet W.S.
Graham, and a third play taking as its theme Bamkhis relationship with "Clarinda". The ac&obhan Redmonda
graduate of St Andrews, will be In Conversatiolkitey about her work on stage and television.

StAnza Artistic Director Eleanor Livingstone is iggited with the festival line-up so far. 'We areegded to have
attracted so many major talents from the poetryidviar appear at StAnza 2009. Many of them havengtmnnections
with Scotland and indeed with St Andrews. We as® akery excited about otoetry Centre Stagdeme: it is a new
departure and StAnza is also about broadening ¢hpesof poetry, in this case exploring its linkshatheatrical
performance.’

StAnza 2009 takes place in venues around St Andirews18th-22nd March.
Visit www.stanzapoetry.orfpr the latest festival programme details. Tickeiltgo on sale on St Andrew's Day,
30 November 2008, through the website and the Blgesatre Box Office at St Andrews: 01334 475000

Sandra Vacca, Museum Curator

| was born in 1986 in Lyon from Italian parents dhd very nature of my birth seems to have infleehmy
lifestyle. | was indeed born in my Dad's car onwey to the hospital and since then, | have nudt@rgreat
passion for travels! | also enjoy drawing, readiagg hill walking. | have an older sister, Elisdyomvorks for
Juventus Merchandising in Turin, Italy.

My youth was punctuated by summer trips to Sardioiaisit our relatives and discover our rootsisTmas a
good occasion to learn Italian, and these summikndys gave me a taste for languages, Italian cjltand
archaeology. As many other children, | wanted tcobge a new Indiana Jones, but as | also enjoyed
museums, | decided this would be a better (anddasgerous!) career for me.

Keeping my objective in a corner of my head, | weenan international state high school, where talsred
the Britannic culture and language. My friends gammajority English, | got to learn the langudgster and
practise a lot. It was also at that time that | Imayl first literature shock with what has now becomg
favourite book: Wilde'®icture of Dorian Gray.

After completing my Baccalaureat, option ItaliandaBconomics (what was | thinking?), | went to the
University Lumiere Lyon Il to study both History é@rHistory of Art/Archaeology. | then signed up far
Masters in Early Modern History as an exchangeestudgh Durham. | did some volunteering at Durham
Heritage Centre and Museum, a lovely museum ewtitet by volunteers. This experience convinced me |
should stay in the U.K. to obtain a degree in Mus@nd Gallery Studies. | was lucky enough to berefl a
place at St Andrews University where | had appiredpril 2007.

There | spent the most intense of my student y&arsng my time at University, | got to learn a kdhout the
town and its magnificent history and past. | disred the Preservation Trust Museum, which remimdeco
much about Durham's Heritage Centre, of which Ifoad memories. With eight other



Sandra (right) with the previous Curator, SarahdRtsdon

students from the course, | helped putting up dmb&ion at Kinburn Museum which allowed me to
acquire some experience, but also to meet formeatas of the Preservation Trust Museum, Sarah
Robertson and Lesley Lettice.

Towards the end of the academic year, | did sonhenteering at the Preservation Trust for an edoaoati
activity led by Sarah and Lesley Barrie. A few dafter, | got an interview at the Preservation Targl |
was offered the job, to my great surprise and jayas delighted to be offered such a position tadld
allow me to stay in this friendly country to comrmosermy career. It is definitely the best of starl®ing a
bit of everything and meeting a lot of people, h@atons of stories and tales.

| look forward to seeing you all for our St AndreMgeek exhibitionA Vision of St Andrewsyhich will
start on 22 of November, and, of course, to hearing more off yparvelous stories about St Andrews!

Museum Report
As | write this, life in the museum is very hedloc Sandra, our curator, as she prepares herefitgbition for the
Trust using the most amazing scale models of trstl€ahe Cathedral, St Rule's Tower and St Salga@hapel.
The models were donated to the Trust by the manmambe them, Jack Inglis. By the time you read Ilthispe you
will have seen our St Andrews week exhibition alggea that along with Sandra's text and the phdianas
prepared by Pat Harvey they do provide "A VisiorsoAndrews."

Many of you will have read about falling visitormbers to museums and other attractions throughmite®d this

year. Fortunately this is not the case at the Pragen Trust Museum. We have had a consideraliecase,

compared to last year, in the number of people awe twelcomed to the museum. Most are delightedaml|that

entry is free and as a consequence of this bothtams and shop sales have also increased. Ouruvtudeniors

Corner is ever popular, as it gives adult visittes chance to study the exhibits while their cleiildare busy. At the
end of the summer exhibition more than 150 cediie were sent out to participating children.

| hope that you will help to continue our upwardnid by supporting the events in the museum thrautgh09.
The first of these, in January, is our annual Goffeorning in the museum on Saturday'3This marks the start of
the Arts and Craft Exhibition which runs until SaydBth February 2009.

Lesley Barrie
Muesum Convener



Thursday, 26" February 2009
At The New Golf Club, Gibson Place, St. Andrews
7pm-9.30pm
Teams of 4 @£20per team

If you wish to enter, please phone for an entrynfor
from the Trust Office 01334 - 477152

Conveners 2008/2009
OFFICE CLOSURE e e
Chairman Mrs E.M.T. Penny 01334 47015(
The Trust Office at 4 Queen's Gardens will Vice-Chairman Dr R.R. Steedman 01334 850781
be closed from Thursday $®ecember at
1.00 pm Vice-Chairman Mr J.W.G. Macgregor 01334 475729
and will re-open on Monday"SJanuary,
2009 at 10.30am. Environment  Mr J.W.G. Macgregor 01334 475724
Finance Mr J.F. Matthews 01334 472908
and Property
Museum Mrs L. Barrie 01334 475507
Planning Mr D.N. Middleton 01334 47527Q
Programme Miss M. Baird 01334 472068
and Membership
(& Fundraising)
Publications Mrs A. Jones 01334 461215
& Publicity
Press Officer  Dr D. A. Barrie 01334 475502

The St Andrews
Preservation Trust Ltd.



